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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, October 13, 2006
ROOM 102 – Thames Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Peter Patsouris.  
Jon Brammer distributed a list of updated NEASC standards for accreditation and specific guidelines for mission and purpose statements.  He asked that if any of the topics interest anyone, that they contact Pamela Carroll, who is coordinating the NEASC 5-year Interim Report for TRCC, and see about getting on the committee that is overseeing that standard.  
Tony Benoit opened the floor for discussion regarding the College Mission Statement.  He noted that the committee was charged by President Jones to look into creating a TRCC Seal and updating the College’s Mace.  The Committee did meet and is currently looking at mission statements of other community colleges as well as the current and proposed TRCC mission statement.  The group likes the idea of a combined mission, vision, and value statement.  There should be a summary of the mission statement should be included in the assessment of the institution.  The timescale for mission statements is 10 years. 
Discussion was held regarding the current mission statement vs. what was proposed by the committee.  Some comments made were:

1) Differs from existing statement in that there is a statement of identity – who we are

2) Offers post-secondary educational opportunities to all, sounds pretty generic. 

3) Nothing really distinguishable about what TRCC does that makes it stand out as a community college.
4) Nurturing?  Listed in TRCC’s Values in Action…suggested that we are not here to nurture students

5) Affordability

Each department has its’ own perspective.  The proposed statements will be taken to Governance where it will be discussed and then go on to President Jones with the Committee’s recommendations.  
Diba Khan-Bureau announced that she is in negotiations with the Mashantucket Tribal Nation Museum to present a Connecticut Climate Challenge Summit for students throughout the state on Saturday, November 11 from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  It would be free to all college students, and $5.00 to others.  This and many other events are posted on the TRCC website.

Ann McNamara made a request for faculty to consider initiating a “Buddy System” with new faculty as this is very important for them as they enter our institution.  She stated that she would like to propose an informal system and will be sending e-mail inquiring if anyone would be interested.  Sheila Skahan corroborated that this is a good thing, and thanked Ann for being an advocate for her in making her move to the annex.
Brian Kennedy gave an update on Academic Advising.  He shared a projected course sequencing form.  This should help students understand the importance of taking pre-requisites early.  Although these are on the program of study form, it isn’t always clear to new students.  Also he demonstrated a course scheduler program.  This java based program (at www.trcc.commnet.edu/schedule), written by Lou Mercuri, allows you to input the courses a student wants to take and the program will create all possible schedules of those courses.  The student can then look over the possibilities and select the one they like.  This can not only be done for the TRCC schedule, but any CC schedule in the system as well.  There is also an overlay for scheduling meeting purposes for instructors and printing can be done via the print screen and pasting into a word document. This is an awesome advising tool, kudos to Lou for his brilliancy!!
Linda Tremer presented an update of the Math department as follows:

· Program review began last year; attempting to increase retention rates

· Pilot course in MAT 075 being taught by  J. Decker and K. Gundersen

· 2 DL hybrid courses being offered in the fall

· Offering courses at Electric Boat in conjunction with their apprenticeship program.

· Brian Kennedy has been holding successful Math Calculator Workshops

· J. Wengertsman is working on an NSF grant for the summer and L. Alikhanova is working on one for the Fall

· B. Maurice held JumpStart Workshops for MAT 137 in late summer . for students enrolled in Fall classes

· L. Alikhanova has been holding reviews for Accuplacer Tests – one on campus and one at New London High School

· There is a Math bulletin board on the Thames Valley campus with all kinds of interesting information

· K. Gundersen will be on sabbatical during the Spring 2007 semester

· Math Contest will be held in the Spring 2007
· J. Decker, K. Gundersen and L. Alikhanova are working on LAS/GS outcomes assessment committee
· Will be represented at NMAA meeting in November

· There are 62 sections of math being offered this semester; 35 are developmental.  There are approximately 30.4 students per class, which is much too large

· 7 full time faculty in Math department

Linda chose Science Department to present their departmental update at next month’s meeting.
Dean’s Report  
· Dean Branchini expressed well wishes to those participating in the American Heart Association Rocky Neck Heart Walk this Sunday at Rocky Neck State Park in Niantic, CT 
· Best wishes to Diba Khan-Bureau and Jessie McCoy who will be participating in a marathon in Hartford this weekend.
· Congratulations to Terry Delaney on receiving his Ph.D.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Social Science department is having a book discussion on Freakonomics, by Stephen Levitt on December 8th.  It was discussed at LAB meeting that we have a potluck before the December Academic Division meeting.  Potluck lunch will be at 12:00 in the Thames cafeteria; Division meeting will begin at 1:00. 
Barbara Barton announced that she is looking for donations from the Academic Division for Terry Dezso Scholarship for Early Childhood Education students.  This is an ongoing endowment.
K. Gundersen announced that LAB has proposed to run professional development day in January starting dialogue with students.  They hope to invite students to participate and are asking faculty to identify at least one student to participate.
Chairperson Patsouris asked that if there are any issues for classroom discussion to be discussed at Academic Division meetings, please let him know.

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn; so moved.  Meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
The next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for November 10th in Room 305 on the Mohegan campus.


